MINUTES


The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in special call meeting session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, March 16, 2020 at 4:00 P.M with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding. 

PRESENT:
 Dimettera Frazier, Ronnie Hearnsberger, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards, and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.
ABSENT:  None.
Alderman Alex Edwards opened the meeting with prayer.
 
Mayor W. Ray Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Huddleston asked the Council to amend the agenda to include the following items of city business:  unpaid water bills, building rentals, and social distancing.

MOTION was made by Ronnie Hearnsberger, seconded by Alex Edwards to amend the agenda to include unpaid water bills, building rentals, and social distancing.


A roll call vote was as follows:


Alderman Hearnsberger-------------------------------------Yea


Alderman Edwards-------------------------------------------Yea


Alderman Dees------------------------------------------------Yea


MOTION CARRIED.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.


Alderman Frazier and Alderman Willard entered the Council Chamber.

Public Works Director Mike Dunaway addressed the Mayor and Council regarding the repair work that needs to be done behind Ensey Street and Giles Street.  The storm drains and the pipe need to be replaced because it is caving in.  Catch Basin boxes and new piping is needed to make this repair.  Discussion followed on the matter with questions being asked and answered.  Three quotes were obtained to do the work, they were as follows:  
1. Bud’s Construction in the amount of $25,000.00

2. Pace’s Plumbing in the amount of $28,368.00

3. Vince’s Excavation in the amount of $37,850.00

MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Alex Edwards to accept the low quote from 

Bud’s Construction in the amount of $25,000.00.

 
MOTION CARRIED.

Mayor Huddleston updated the Council about various mandates from the Governor’s Office concerning water service connections, building rentals and social distance regulations due to the Coronavirus Pandemic.  The Mayor went on to tell the Council that the Governor’s Office had issued a proclamation which stated that utility services were not to be disconnected during this order which includes water services.  Also building rentals would be affected due to the mandates to not assemble more than 50 people together.  City Attorney Stuart McMahen also told the Council to be thinking about if they wanted to issue any guidance to the Citizens of Springhill concerning additional social distance policies than those already put into place by the federal and state governments.

Discussion followed on the above with questions being asked and answered.


MOTION was made by Alex Edwards, seconded by Stacey Willard to suspend all late fees & disconnects on the water bills for the March 2020 and April 2020 billing cycles.


MOTION CARRIED.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: None.

Meeting adjourned.

_____________________                                             ___________________________
Shelli Malone, LMMC



      W. Ray Huddleston


City Clerk





       Mayor
